

20 Berkeley Square London W1J 6LH +44 (20) 7 290 6148 jamess@sunley.co.uk

16th November 2015

Dear Member

It is with regret that I inform you that Colonel Rupert Wieloch has indicated his wish to stand down as Secretary and Chief Executive of the St Moritz Tobogganing Club. Although Rupert wished to serve his notice period the Committee does not require him to do so and, understanding his reasons (which relate to the demands the role placed on his time out-of-season), accepts his decision.

Rupert has asked me to inform all Members that he thoroughly enjoyed his time working for the Club. Rupert brought his own inimitable style to bear in fulfilling his role for the Club so effectively. It was an outstanding 2014/15 Season, during which the first International Match was run with great success. The extensive and positive media the Cresta Run has received this year has largely reflected his efforts to enhance the Club's reputation. I know Rupert has worked hard since April to ensure the forthcoming season is equally successful and we are grateful for all he has done. We are also grateful to Perry for all she has done to support Rupert and the Club. We all wish Rupert and Perry well.

The Committee has asked David Payne to become Secretary and Chief Executive with immediate effect pending recruitment of a permanent successor and he has kindly agreed. This decision has Rupert's support. Preparations are well in hand for the opening of the Run on 18 December and we look forward to welcoming all riders this season.

Yours

James Sunley President, SMTC

As Ever.